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FIRE SAFETY STATEMENT: 
 
The proposed works are for repairs of a section of the section of Richmond Park boundary 
wall (Listed Grade II) on the southeast side of the Park backing Roehampton Vale and 
therefore will not change or increase the risk of fire to the surroundings. 
 
The brick plinth of the Wall is collapsed and parting from the main structure due to a 
combination of plant colonisation and mortar failure. The collapsed section extends for 
approximately 30 metres. Further sections of 20-30 metres are partly collapsed or have 
failings at the top of the plinth.  The wall needs to be urgently rebuilt/refaced to reinstate the 
historic Park Boundary and maintain the structural integrity of the wall and mitigate further 
deterioration. Repairs do not involve any methods of construction likely to increase any fire 
risk. 

 
 


